Rocky Mountain Lacrosse League

Tier III Division

Breakout Meeting

November 26, 2006

In attendance: Linda Robertson (Medicine Hat Lacrosse Association)



Stan Cheek (Olds Stingers)



Dorothy Othen-Pioruchivey) (Vermilion Roar)



Hilda Betz (Vermilion Roar)



Wes Price (Fort Mac Murray Lacrosse)



Debbie McGlenen (Fort Mac Murray Lacrosse)



Lesley McGlenen (Fort Mac Murray Lacrosse)



Glen Tackaberry (Calgary District Lacrosse Association)



Hal Benson (Medicine Hat Lacrosse Association)

Order of Business:

-Commissioner

Linda Robertson was voted in as Tier III Commissioner

-Expansion

Fort Mac Murray is considering a team for the upcoming season.  Discussions on when and how to make an application for a team was given to Wes.  Some questioned if Edmonton was considering a team or not. The decision to send a mass e-mail out to all teams to try to ascertain a final count of teams was agreed upon.

-Schedule

All were in agreement to run the season parallel to the Tier II’s.  The season would start April 23, 2006 and end June 29, 2006.  Much discussion was made over how to best try to entice and retain the players while limiting travel and commitment.  All agreed some teams would feed the Tier II and some would not.  The need for the Tier III division was for the recreational lacrosse player and thought we should try and keep it that way.  The travel for all teams to play each other at least once was too demanding to maintain at this level.  The idea of three separate sectors i.e. North, Central and South was brought up again.  The general idea was accepted.  Once we get a final tally of teams, we will know what teams we are working with schedule wise.  Dorothy of Vermilion Roar has agreed to work on a schedule for us.

-Playoffs/Provincials

Based on the acceptance of the three sectors mentioned previously, and in keeping with the thought of lessened travel, we thought to combine Play Offs and Provincials on one weekend.  The weekend of July 6th was chosen.

We would have the top two teams from the three sectors and one host team compete in a round robin format.  The winner of this competition would be the Provincial Champion.

-Operating Policy

Again this task of reviewing the operating policy was started last year.  We have to begin again.  The thought was to strip it down to the bare bones and to adjust and add the policies we will require as we grow and the need arises.  We have put a 3-week deadline to have this read by all.  We will then generate a trimmed down Tier III related copy via e-mail for all to add suggestions, make comments or delete material.  

-Tournaments

Medicine Hat will again be hosting their LAX to the MAX Tournament June 15-16-17, 2006.

Tier III will again be welcome.  Some discussion was held as to Vermilion hosting a Tier III Tournament to kick off the season on the 1st week of May.  Dorothy will discuss this with her executive and get back to us.

Our meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

Regards,

Linda Robertson

